
British Motorsports Marshals’ Club Ltd 

Report - 2020 Annual Accounts 

This report provides a brief commentary on the key figures in the 2020 accounts that will 
be filed at Companies House following the annual accountant’s report and approval by the 
membership. 

Obviously the effects of Covid 19 on the sport has been dramatic and although meetings 
and marshal numbers were restricted, the full effect has not been reflected in these 
accounts. The majority of membership income was received prior to lockdown although 
the overall subscription income fell slightly. 

The decision to reduce membership fees by 50% will be reflected in next year’s accounts. 

Therefore its pleasing to report that the Company showed surplus income of £20,555 after  

Income - 
• A small decrease in membership. 
• Effectively full recovery of training expenditure. 
• A significant surplus from subsidised clothing sponsorship as many marshals did not 

reclaim their subsidy. 
• A significant reduction in income from our Sprint meeting which lost a small amount of 

money.   
• Donations were similar to 2019 at £11,895 ( £11,779 ). 

 
Expenditure – 
• A slight increase in IT costs – Zoom licences etc. 
• As forecast last year, there was a significant decrease in administrations costs. 

The full surplus income has been retained increasing Balance Sheet reserves to £138,498 
of which £120,604 is held in cash. 

Year-end debtors are £3,104 and reflect sponsorship amounts invoiced prior to the year 
end. Most of these have been settled. 

There are no other material issues to record. 

These accounts will be presented to the 2021 AGM on 5h December as a matter of record. 

If any members have any observations or questions please send an email to - 
nat.treasurer@marshals.co.uk   

Stephen Woolfe 

BMMC Director & Treasurer 

February 2021 
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